



17th July 2023

Email: <u>bursar@st-petersrc.lancs.sch.uk</u> Web: <u>www.stpetersrc.com</u> <u>Tel: 01706 229972</u>

### This week's Prayer focus:

"Other seed fell on rich soil and produced their crop, some a hundredfold, some sixty, some thirty" Matthew 13:8



## Goodbye and Good Luck!

As another school year draws to a close we want to say a huge Goodbye and Good Luck to our Year 6 children as their time at St Peter's comes to an end. The children received their SATs results last week and they were remarkable! We exceeded the national averages in every single area which is testament to the hard work of all the children at home and in school as well as the team support for them between school and home over the years—so well done everyone!

Best wishes to Coco, Xander, Jacob, Leam, Evie, Joseph, George, Dylan, Sienna, Poppy, Ethan, Alfie, Sophie L, Taylor, Thomas, Freya, Romey, Austin, Bertie, Isabella, Sophie T, Jaiden, Holly, Amy and Eva. We know you are leaving us with so many memories and we wish you all the best for your next stage.

It is going to be a jampacked last week for the Y6 with the shows, Mass tomorrow at 10am (all are welcome), Pizza Box Party on Thursday and Leavers' Assembly on Friday! They are certainly leaving on a high!



# Stay and Pray on Thursday

Class 1

Class 4



## Attendance last week...

**Class 1**— 94%

Class 2— 98.7%

**Class 3**— 98%

**Class 4**— 90.3%

**Class 5**— 96.1%

Whole School 95.4%

Number of lates: 4 (4 families)

## Assembly on Friday

There will be 2 seats per Year 6 child available at the assembly on Friday which starts at 9.15am, we know this is a very popular assembly but we have to give priority to those who are leaving. We will go live on Facebook as we have done in previous years. A reminder that we close at 2.15pm (gates open at 2.05pm) for all children, there's no Keys Club.

Year 6 can bring an extra yellow polo top with them on Friday for signing!

## Charges Next Year

We have reviewed our charges for September and unfortunately we need to make some slight increases. Over the last couple of years we have absorbed the additional costs of utilities and food provisions and kept charges the same, but sadly this is no longer sustainable.

**Breakfast Club**—£4 a session (no need to book a place from now on, you can just turn up). **Keys Club**—£8 a session. Booking required, a week's notice of cancellations (by 6pm). Full Ts&Cs online for Keys Club.

**School Dinners** (free for Infants) - £2.45 per 2 course meal.

Also the after school **Sports Clubs** charges being made to school have significantly increased so we can no longer continue to fund these entirely, therefore we are making a small charge for these of just £2 for the 1 hour weekly sessions. More information to follow in September.

#### Reminders for this week:

**Monday 17th July**— KS2 show at 2pm (all Year 3—6 involved in both shows) at the Church Hall. All are welcome and children can be taken home directly from the Church Hall when it finishes (approx. 3pm).

**Tuesday 18th July**—10am Year 6 Leavers Mass at Church.—parents and carers all welcome.

KS2 show at 6.30pm at the Church Hall—drop at 5.45pm please. As usual this show is **not for any pre-school** children due to being filmed.

**Thursday 20th July**—Year 6 Pizza Party at Pizza Box, children to go home

from the market at the end of the day. Microsoft forms has been sent for you to complete for how your child will get home.



## Happy Birthday last week, this week and in the holidays to...

Jaiden, George (Y1), Charlie S, Frankie R, Bertie, Harrison, Alice, Niamh, Annabelle, Annie, Charlie M, Brooklyn, Alaska, Margot, Scarlet, Amalie, Arthur, Thomas N, Pippa S, Austin, Matilda, Ezra Mc, Mrs Smith, Miss Haworth and Mrs Brobbin!

#### Catholic Schools Inspection (CSI)

Our Chair of Governors was absolutely delighted to share with you today that we were graded as **Outstanding** in all areas in our recent CSI. This is a wonderful achievement against a new and very challenging national framework and something we are immensely proud of. The report has been emailed out to you and I hope you will enjoy reading it as it truly reflects the incredible school community we have. It was recognised that children, parents, carers, staff and governors work in harmony to ensure that all 'flourish' and there is a 'strong culture of joy and welcome' and as a result all our children "receive the very best in Catholic education". A wonderful way to end the year—thank you to absolutely everyone who played a part in ensuring the inspectors saw and heard everything which we cherish about our unique school.

And on that note I want to say on behalf of all the staff team have a wonderful summer break with your children and make the most of them being small as it goes so quickly! Thank you for being so supportive of all we do and we will see you on Monday 4th September. We Helen Sullivan.